

Independent Public School

Williams Road P O Box 107 Narrogin WA 6312

Phone: (08)9881 1200 Mobile: 0409 379121 Fax: (08) 9881 3482

Principal: David Harrison Deputy Principal: Amber Ness Jenny Carter

Email:Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Wednesday 5 June 2013 - Newsletter 14

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

Winner of Voluntary Contributions Draw — Caleb Rowe Winners of Caught Being Friendly

Ashleigh Smith, Lily Parker-Halstead, Rhianna Whittington Aussie of the Month – Pamela Bolton and Colleen Edwards Uniforms – Friday 7 June (Junior wet area 8.30am)

Friday 7 June - FREE DRESS DAY

Come dressed *in the sports you play.* If you do not play any sport, come dressed as your favourite sport. Gold coin donation. (Do not forget you will require sport shoes for the Cross Country).

CROSS COUNTRY AND WINTER CARNIVAL

Cross country - Friday June 7 1.10pm - 3.10pm

Year 4-7 students will be competing in the cross country event. If there are any other students wishing to compete in this event, which is over a distance of 1.5km, can you please leave your name at the office.

Parent help is required both the cross country and Winter carnivals.

If you are able to assist on the day, can you please complete the below slip and return to the office.

*	
I am able to help at the Winter Carnival Thursday 27 June	Y/N
I am able to help at the Cross country Friday 7 June	Y/N
Name :	
Phone:	

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR

The Scholastic Book Fair is coming again this year. It will begin next week, after school on Tuesday 11 June and runs for two weeks, concluding on Monday 24 June. The library will be open each day before school, during lunchtimes and after school until 4pm. This is a great opportunity to purchase new and exciting book titles or to get your own copy of old favourites. EFTPOS and credit card facilities will be available so purchases may be made with cash, cheque or electronic payments. The Book Fair presents a fantastic opportunity to purchase quality items for family enjoyment. Each family spending over \$20 in one purchase will go in the draw for a daily prize to the value of \$10. The school will receive a percentage of all sales. This will be used to purchase new titles for the library.

ART COMPETITION

All of our talented students have been participating in an Art Competition "Help a child grow". A story about Jake rides the rollercoaster. The best 5-10 entries per class will be sent to Perth for further judging. Wish us luck.

The top 100 entries will be displayed at Westfield Carousel in July school holidays. For more information call Christine Davis 98814653.

CANTEEN NEWS

Roster for this	week:	
Wednesday	5 June	L Conlan
Thursday	6	K Symonds
Friday	7	S Ward
Tuesday	11	E Geyser
Wednesday	12	J Draper
Thursday	13	J Sieber
Friday	14	Help Needed

The new menu may be viewed on the school website or you may collect your copy from the school front office.

Canteen Staff - Mandy Muller and Tracey Palmer

DENTAL NEWS

DID YOU KNOW??

Your Medicare Teen Dental Plan Vouchers are welcomed at the Narrogin Dental Therapy Center/Mobile.

These vouchers greatly assist the School Dental Service by providing us with better materials, more staff and recent

technology. If your child is enrolled with the School Dental Service please bring your voucher with you to your next check up appointment. There is no need for you to have your child checked twice a year (once with a private dentist and once with us) but if you choose to do so, please use your vouchers with us. The funding is vital to the continuation of our service. We offer all our treatment for FREE, unlike private dentists, and without this funding our service may not be around for the next generation.

CHAPLAIN CHAT

Bullying happens to our children whether they are at school or in a sport. Steve Heron, a YouthCARE Chaplain for over 25 years, has written a book about bully proofing. As Steve has been in primary schools for many years, he has experience dealing with bullying and has written this book to help students and parents. Please have a look at the website http://www.bulletproofing.net

Sewing Day Friday Lunchtime. I have students who are enjoying learning how to sew on different types of buttons and making a pattern on their bags. If anyone has any free time to come in and help during the lunch time break (12.3pm to 1.10pm), I would love to have some extra help. **Uniforms**

With the cold weather upon us, we have a few students needing second hand uniforms, so if you are able donate any that you no longer require, that would be wonderful.

If any parent or students have any pastoral concern, I am happy to listen and have a chat about them. Please ring me on the school number on Thursday & Friday.

Mrs Jennifer Pollard

COMMUNITY NEWS

NARROGIN AMATEUR SWIMMING CLUB REGISTRATION DAY FOR NEW AND EXISTING **MEMBERS**

Thursday 27th June 2013 4.00pm - 5.00 pm at the Rec Centre Narrogin Swimming Club welcomes new members, but please note:
We DO NOT teach you how to swim.

We teach you how to race.

New swimmers will be required to swim 50m Freestyle, 50m Breaststroke, 25m Backstroke & 25m Freestyle kick with board and will be assessed at registration so please bring your bathers. There is no age limit. Places in Swimming Club will depend on availability of places in the squads. Season starts September 2nd. Payment of fees: New members have a period of grace - approx. 3 weeks from the start of the season, so payment by Sept 30th. All existing members of the

club must pay their fees by 30th June 2013. **FEES 2012-2013 SEASON**

First swimmer \$160 Second swimmer \$140 Third and subsequent swimmers \$120

The Narrogin Amateur Swimming Club is registered for KidsSport. As the Narrogin Amateur Swimming Club is run entirely by volunteers, parents are expected to take an active role in supporting the club whether it be fundraising, catering, coaching or helping with official

For more information please contact Eliza Dowling on 9887 5095 or t.w.dowling@bigpond.com









Narrogin Gymnastics Club is expanding! We need coaches to assist with our Gym Fun sessions and Girls Artistic Sessions (Club levels 1 - 5). If you are enthusiastic, have an interest in Gymnastics and enjoy working with children, we would love to hear from you! Please contact the Club to find out what is involved in becoming a coach. Email expression of interest through to ngngymclub.sec@gmail.com or contact Paula Raworth on 0400 179477.



Narrogin Leisure Swim School Term 3 Enrolments close 14th June 2013 Enquiries to Narrogin Leisure Centre

Telephone: 9881 2651 Fax: 9881 3700